Ashford Crossing II 1880 S. Dairy Ashford Rd., Suite 170, Houston, TX 77077 Tel. 281-493-1512 / Email: sansuikai@jbahouston.org

June 12, 2020

Dear JBAH Members:

I hope this email finds you safe and healthy. On behalf of JBAH Executive Committee, I would like to thank our member companies and individuals for sending your contributions to support our community during this COVID-19 crisis. With your heart-warming gifts, we were able to respond quickly to this unprecedented global health crisis as a Japanese community and demonstrate our spirit of *JAPAN STANDS WITH HOUSTON*.

Here I would like to share the results of our fundraising efforts:

1. Number of Donors and Total Amount Raised

Number of Donors: 40 (Corporate 37, Individual 3)

Total Amount of Donation: \$42,100 (Corporate \$40,600, Individual \$1,500) < As of 6/12/2020>

2. Recipients of Our Gifts

Total donation of \$50,000, including \$42,100 raised from our members and \$7,900 from JBAH budget, was given to the following two funds:

1) Greater Houston COVDI-19 Recovery Fund: \$25,000 monetary donation

2) Harris Health COVID-19 Response Fund: \$10,000 monetary donation and \$15,000 in-kind donation

As for in-kind donation, fifty Japanese lunch packages per day were delivered to Ben Taub Hospital and LBJ Hospital 15 times in total alternating turns on Monday, Wednesday and Friday during the period of 5/11 through 6/12.

Consul-General Fukushima, President Shiraiwa and Advisor Nagawa visited Mayor Turner on 5/18/20, and Consul Fukushima and President Shiraiwa also visited Harris County Judge Hidalgo on 5/28/20 to present the letters in reference to our contributions to these funds.

Please visit our website for the photos of these visits and medical workers who received the lunch packages: https://www.jbahouston.org

3.For Questions

Please contact Hiroko Kobayashi, Executive Director at info@jbahouston.org.

With much appreciation,

Uoshihiro Shiraiwa

Yoshihiro Shiraiwa President of JBAH